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DIARY DATES 
 

FEBRUARY 
 

26th  Yr 1‐2 Swimming Program 
28th  District Swimming 
29th  FoundaƟon Grandparents Day 
 

MARCH 
 

4th         Yr 1‐2 Swimming Program 
7th         Yr 3 Bunjilaka Excursion 
11th     Labour Public Holiday 

12th‐13th  Yr 4 Camp Wilkin 
21st      Yrs 3‐6 House Cross Country 
25th‐27th  Yr 6 Sovereign Hill Camp 
28th      FoundaƟon Easter Concert 

  Last Day of Term 2:30pm 
Early Dismissal  

 

APRIL 
 

15th   First Day of Term 2 
 

Issue 4 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
School Council Elections 
Nominations for School Council opened last Monday 19th February.  
The self‐nomination forms are available from the school office and need to be returned 
by 4.00pm Monday 4th March. It is a self‐nominating process therefore you don’t have 
to go out and lobby for people to nominate you. Please see the detailed notice  
regarding the elections in this newsletter for more information. 
 
Teacher Meet and Greet Sessions. 
Thank you to all those parents who came in over the two nights to catch up with  
classroom teachers in this valuable information share. If you were unable to attend 
over those two nights please pick up the phone or email the classroom teacher to 
touch base. 
 
Year 1‐2 Swimming Program 
InformaƟon has been going home in regards to our Year 1‐2 swimming program at  
Gisborne AquaƟc Centre. We are able to offer the $120 program to all Year 1 & 2  
students for free this year. The program consists of 10 days of intensive lessons from 
the 26th February unƟl the 8th March. Thank you to all those parents who have  
consented for their children. A reminder for those parents who would like to go and 
help with swimming to make sure you have a current working with children card and 
have nominated NGPS as a volunteer organisaƟon. 
 
Year 3‐6 Swimming Carnival 
Congratulations to all the students who had a fantastic day at the swimming carnival. 
Everyone raved about what a great day they had. Special thanks to Mrs Mason for her 
fantastic organisation and to all the staff and parents who supported her on the day. 
 
Ms White Launches Her Book This Weekend 
Join our very own debut author Fiona White at Dromkeen, this Saturday 24th February 
for the launch of her brand new book, published by Hachette and illustrated by       
Kathleen O'Hagan. On International Day of Animals, learn all about the animals that 
have served mankind during wartime. Please see the flyer inside for more information. 
 
Kitchen Garden 
This Friday, 23rd February, will see the first session of the Year 4 Kitchen Garden        
program. Thank you to all those parents/carers who have volunteered to help. 
 
School Uniform 
Can parents please take a moment over the next week to make sure that students are 
in correct school uniform and have a sunsmart hat. Parents are also expected to       
provide sunscreen for their children to apply at school.  
 
Shane West 
Principal 
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 School Council Elections 

School Council ElecƟons  
All government schools in Victoria have a School Council, a legally formed body that is given the power 
to set the key direcƟons of a school within centrally approved guidelines. A School Council, therefore, is 
able to directly influence the quality of educaƟon that the school provides for its students.  
Three possible categories of membership exist ‐ parent, Department of EducaƟon & Training employee 
and opƟonal community member category. The term of office for members is usually two years. Half 
the members must reƟre each year and this creates vacancies at the annual School Council ElecƟons.  
Parents on School Council provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help shape 
the direcƟon of a school. You don’t need any special experience to be on a School Council. What you do 
need is an interest in your child’s school and the desire to work in partnership with others to help 
shape the school’s future.  
 
This year, 2024, the following vacancies exist:  
 
Parent Member Category ‐ Four (4) Vacancies  
DET Member Category ‐ One (1) Vacancy 
 
A noƟce and call for nominaƟons for the above vacant posiƟons has been placed on display in the office 
area. NominaƟon forms are available from the school office. Interested parents are able to ‘self‐
nominate’. You have unƟl 4:00pm on Monday 4th March, to get your nominaƟons in to me. If, at this 
Ɵme, I don’t have enough nominaƟons I can allow an addiƟonal three days for more nominaƟons. If I 
then have equal, or less, nominaƟons than the number of vacancies, these people are elected           
automaƟcally. If I have more nominaƟons than vacancies, a ballot of the school community will be            
necessary.  
 
If you have an interest in how the school runs, and a desire to take on a more acƟve role, please        
consider nominaƟng. School Council meets about 8 Ɵmes each year. MeeƟngs are generally on a    
Tuesday night, starƟng at 7:00pm and finishing around 8.30pm.  
 
If you would like to know more, please call the school on 5428 2232.  
 
2024 School Council ElecƟon Timeline  
 
Monday 19 February Call for NominaƟons ‐ collect nominaƟon forms from office  
Monday 4 March NominaƟons close 4.00pm (extra 3 days from here if required)  
Monday 4 March List of candidates displayed  
Wednesday 6 March Distribute ballot papers on this date if required  
Wednesday 13 March Close of ballot  
Wednesday 13 March Count votes and declare the poll  
Tuesday 19 March First new SC meeƟng to elect office bearers 
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 Chester Chatter 

Even with the busy week, including the swimming carnival for the Year 3 to 6s on Monday, 
then Meet and Greet chats for parents and teachers on Tuesday and Wednesday, Chester 
sƟll found Ɵme to read one of his favourite books ‐ a book about a dog called Chester! You 
can have a look yourself next Ɵme you’re up at the office. 
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 Book Launch 
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MORE TAG DESIGNS BY YEAR SIX  

 

 

 Visual Arts 
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 Indo Lingo 
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House Swimming Carnival  

Another Cracker House Sporting Event!!!  

Congratulations to all our Year 3‐6 students who participated in our annual House Swimming Carnival on 

Monday. All students put in an amazing effort throughout the day, demonstrating great sportsmanship 

and enthusiasm in their events. It was a pleasure to be involved in such a fun and successful day. A full 

report and results will be published after the assembly announcements. I’d like to thank our fabulous 

students, staff and our parent volunteers for helping to make the day amazing. Thanks Nicola Ciesielski, 

Nial Muecke, Alison Simmenauer, Kate Belford, William Holloway and Sheryl Frank.  

Check out some pics from the day below!!  

 

 PE/Sport 
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 Canteen 

  HUNGRY POSSUM ROSTER 
 

We are always looking for canteen volunteers! We require  
1 person on Wednesdays and 3 to 4 people on Fridays. 

 
Any time you can spare is always appreciated: 

 
9am:  Stickers on lunch bags & start lunch preparation 

11:30am:  Counter Service 
12:30:  Prepare and bag lunch orders 

 
Contact Brenda at  

Brenda.Morgan@education.vic.gov.au 

Uniform Shop 

 
 
 
 

Friday 23rd February Wednesday 28th February 

 Rebecca  Millard 
 Sarah LiƩle Foot 
 Kimberley Norman 
 

 Chantal Preaudet 
 

Friday 1st March Wednesday 6th March 

 Sarah LiƩle Foot 
 Nicola Ciesielski 
 Volunteer Needed 

 Teresa Salafranca 

 
Price Increase effecƟve from 1st March 2024 
 
Unfortunately, we have been advised by our supplier that there has been an increase in their uniform prices due to escalaƟng 
supply and trade costs.  We have kept our price increases to a bare minimum. 
 
A new Qkr! price list will be available from 1st March 2024. 
 
GRADE 6 BOMBER JACKETS 
We have been advised of an expected delivery date ‐ 13th March 2024. 
 
Trish Johnstone  
Uniform Shop Manager  
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 Camp Australia 
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